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PRESS RELEASE

Basel Convention on Hazardous Wastes and Cartagena Convention Join Forces to Protect Marine Environment in the Caribbean

Geneva, 1 July 2004 — The Secretariat of the Basel Convention on the Control of Transboundary Movements of Hazardous Wastes and their Disposal and the Secretariat of the Convention for the Protection and Development of the Marine Environment of the Wider Caribbean Region 1983 (the Cartagena Convention) signed a Memorandum of Understanding today for the joint protection of the marine environment in the wider Caribbean. 

The main area of cooperation is the environmentally sound management of hazardous wastes in order to prevent coastal and marine pollution. Both entities will share expertise to build their mutual capacities, they will raise awareness on hazardous waste and marine pollution and support each other in technical and legal training.

The Basel Convention is the world’s environmental agreement on wastes. It has 160 Parties and aims to protect human health and the environment against the adverse effects resulting from the inappropriate management of waste. The Basel Convention regulates the movement of hazardous waste and obliges its members to ensure that such wastes are managed and disposed of in an environmentally sound manner. Governments are also expected to minimize the quantities that are transported, to treat and dispose of wastes as close as possible to their place of generation and to minimize the generation of hazardous waste at source.

The protection of the Caribbean environment is the subject of the 1983 Cartagena Convention for the Protection and Development of the Marine Environment of the Wider Caribbean Region and its three protocols.

Many of the joint activities will be carried out using the Basel Convention Regional Centres (BCRCs) as platforms in Argentina, El Salvador, Trinidad and Tobago, and Uruguay. These activities will focus, among others, on the exchange of information, on the assistance in the development of national legislation and regulatory measures, on the harmonisation of reporting requirements and tools under the Basel Convention and the relevant Protocols of the Cartagena Convention, in particular the Land Based Sources Protocol and the development of partnerships with industry, local authorities and municipalities, non-governmental organizations and other interested entities.
The Memorandum of Understanding was signed by Mr. Nelson Andrade Colmenares,

Coordinator of the Secretariat of the Cartagena Convention, and by Mrs. Sachiko Kuwabara-Yamamoto, Executive Secretary of the Basel Convention Secretariat.

“The Memorandum of Understanding we signed today will greatly help the implementation of both Conventions. We are very encouraged by this partnership” said Mrs. Kuwabara-Yamamoto, Executive Secretary of the Basel Convention. 
Mr. Andrade said “This Memorandum of Understanding will serve as the framework to do very concrete activities for the sustainable development of the Wider Caribbean region”.

Note to journalists: for additional information, please contact Nicole Appel, Secretariat of the Basel Convention, at +41 22 917 82 20 or Nicole.Appel@unep.ch or visit www.basel.int or Michael Williams, UNEP Information Unit for Conventions, at +41 22 917 82 42 or +41 79 40 91 528 (cell) or Michael.Williams@unep.ch
